CENTRAL LYON BOARD MINUTES

October 8, 2012
The Central Lyon Board of Directors met for a regular session in the Board Room of the Central Lyon Community School at 7:00 P.M. with the following members present: President Steve Sieperda, Vice President Chet DeJong, and Directors David Jans, Judy Gacke and Gail Van Berkum, Superintendent Dave Ackerman and Board Secretary Jackie Wells. Other individuals present were EL/MS Principal Dan Kruse, Julie Boekhout, Bill Allen, Emily Deutsch, Kristin Snell, Tammy Hoppe, Geneva Grooters, Angie Johnson, Randy Waagmeester, Kristi Wright, Ashley VandeStouwe, Coryn VanBeek, Jim Hoye, Stan Knobloch, Ken Winter and Steve Breske.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Discussion took place on Agenda item IX, enter in closed session under Iowa Code 21.5 (1), with district attorney, Randy Waagmeester.  Mr. Waagmeester counseled the board and suggested that current issues didn’t warrant a closed session.  Superintendent Ackerman updated the board on a bullying complaint received by a parent.  A third party investigator has been brought in by the district to research the issue.  A written report is expected by the end of the week.  Mr. Ackerman and board members also discussed social networking by students and the district’s role in disciplining such instances.  DeJong moved to approve the agenda with additional bills and the removal of item IX.  Jans seconded, carried 5-0.

Gacke moved to approve the minutes from the September 18, 2012 regular meeting and Jans seconded, carried 5-0.

Van Berkum moved to approve the financial report through 9/30/12; DeJong seconded, carried 5-0.

Van Berkum moved to approve the summary list of bills with additional bills presented at meeting time; Gacke seconded, carried 5-0.

In recognition, Emily Deutsch and the Middle School Band thanked Larry Gobbel for his $200 donation to the department.  Band members were able to celebrate their marching season with a pizza party per Mr. Gobbel’s request.  Stephanie Bickerstaff/Subway and Schyler Noteboom/Pizza Ranch were thanked for reading incentives.  

In reports, Jim Hoye and Stan Knoblch of Rock Rapids Utilities and Ken Winter of Missouri River Energy Services presented the district with a rebate check in the amount of $20,014 for an upgraded lighting project.  Total rebates for energy efficiency projects have totaled approximately $45,000.
Principal Kruse reported that Hot Lunch Week along with a Book Fair in the EL/MS Library was a success with over 400 parents eating with students.  Mr. Kruse mentioned that 6 teachers will be attending deeper investigation meetings for Iowa Core Curriculum in 2012-2013.  The After School Program will begin in November with 2 teachers and 2 paraprofessionals assisting grades 3-5 as well as select Middle School students.  The Preschool site visit is scheduled for October 23-24.    
Superintendent Ackerman reported Homecoming was a success due to the involvement of students and staff.  Count day was October 1st with certification on the 15th; the district appears to be down 3 students.
There will be a Buildings and Grounds Committee meeting on October 12th at 3pm.  The Central Lyon Foundation Banquet is October 13th.
Bill Allen presented a 1:1 laptop report and demonstration to the board of directors.  Survey results of staff were also given.  Additional information will be presented after semester end.

In Old Business, discussion took place on casino funds and the process by which funds will be distributed.

In New Business, Van Berkum moved to approve the NASA trip with $500 paid distributed to selected student costs and the chaperone costs paid for by TQPD dollars and the district.  Jans seconded, carried 5-0.  

Discussion took place on facility upgrades including a possible long range plan with the city and Sanford.  Mr. Ackerman suggested a meeting with interested parties and hiring a local architect to give an assessment of wants and needs.  Board members agreed to proceed as discussed.

DeJong moved to approve the 400 Policy Series, waiving 2nd reading.  Gacke seconded, carried 5-0.

In personnel, DeJong moved to approve the hiring of Pat Verrips and Angie Johnson for After School Program as well as the addition of two paraprofessionals. Van Berkum seconded, carried 5-0.
The Central Lyon Foundation Banquet is October 13, 2012.  The next regular board meeting will be at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, November 12, 2012 in the Central Lyon board room.

DeJong moved to adjourn at 8:20 P.M. and Van Berkum seconded, carried 5-0.
